SCPS MIDDLE SCHOOL PTF MINUTES

OCTOBER 27, 2015

Attendees: Don Adams, Beth Hancock, Crystal Vidan, Faith Williams, Mary Rahal, Heather Paul, Linda Roberts, Carmen DeYoung, Traci Mertz, Susan Smith, Christi Peterson, Kelly Adams, Donna Jepson, Theresa Portzer, Tracy Burks and Janet Pigott.

Meeting was called to order at 8:35 am and the opening prayer was led by Don Adams.

Mr. Adams introduced some of our Student Government who came to the meeting to speak briefly to us. Terry Aultman, our 7th grade Science teacher, is in charge of the Student government. She introduced the students and then they each said a little something about themselves. Those students were Will Hancock, Alex Perpinan, Thomas Williams and Robbie Lee. They offered their assistance to the PTF with Express Lunch, Used Uniform shop or wherever they may need them.

Mr. Adams asked if everyone had had a chance to look over the minutes. Motion to approve the minutes was made by Heather Paul, seconded by Traci Mertz.

Treasurer's report was briefly given by Mr. Adams. He informed the group that Debbie Nash stepped down as Treasurer. Since he did not have the report on hand, he was not able to report on the financial situation. He did ask for a volunteer to step up and fill the position. Traci Mertz said she would be happy to help.

Administrative updates was given by Dr. Roberts. She reported that the school finished up the volleyball, football, tennis and cross country season. Basketball tryouts were in progress. The Fall Sports Banquet is tonight (October 27, 2015). Mentioned that there were 48 students who would be receiving scholar athlete awards. Boosterthon was a success. Monies made from that will be used to purchase additional picnic tables and more chrome books.

Mr. Adams discussed the Middle School Fundraisers. Express Lunch was going well. He mentioned that there is plenty of water in the PTF room for the rest of the year. Heather Paul spoke up about the Boxtop fundraiser. She mentioned that it might be good to run another incentive for students to bring in more boxtops. A motion to approve this incentive was made by Heather Paul and seconded by Crystal Vidan.

Dr. Pitre and Mr. Crosby made an appearance into the PTF meeting around 9:20. Dr. Pitre thanked the PTF for their services. He mentioned that the school without doubt is a better place with our great PTF members.

Mr. Adams mentioned we have 2 more dances left. The first one was a success. Total profit was \$749.34. Donna Jepson was asked about the next teacher appreciation meal. She did not have the info in hand but would provide it to everyone by email.

Mr. Adams asked PTF members if wanted to add ice cream sales with Express Lunch days. No one was interested in it at the time so it was tabled.

Traci Mertz asked about having the Used Uniform room open the night of the sports banquet. Crystal Vidan offered to help run it that night.

Teacher wish list was discussed. Some items have already been bought and others were mentioned that were on the wish list. Theresa Portzer motioned to approve the purchase of items. Heather Paul seconded the motion.

Mr. Adams reported that Beth Hancock worked on some By-laws for the PTF. Beth would email them to the PTF members so that everyone could have a chance to review them.

November 10th is the next Middle School PTF meeting. Mr. Adams asked someone to pray and Donna Jepson said she would. Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Heather Paul and seconded by Faith Williams.